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Route 364 Phase 3 Construction Activities Begin 

Despite rain, tornados and  nearly record 

high Missouri River levels, MoDOT and its 

contractor Walsh Construction are working 

hard to reopen the westbound I-70 

Blanchette Bridge in time for the City of St 

Charles’ annual Festival of the Little Hills 

in mid August.  Crews are in the process of 

pouring the bridge deck now. 

I-70 Blanchette Bridge to Reopen Mid August 

The following provides an update on activities through late July:  

(All Dates Weather Depending) 

 Gutermuth Road updates: 

 Closed Gutermuth Road in Cottleville on June 3. It will reopen by August 30. 

 House demolition on David Meadows Drive in Cottleville. 

 Construction of new bridge on Gutermuth Road over Route 364 in Cottleville. 

Crews will be driving pile in July for a few days.  Crews are primarily working 

during the day, but some second shift work could occur starting in July. 

 Clearing and removing trees/vegetation at Gutermuth Road and from Henke Road in 

Dardenne Prairie moving east through Hanley Road, Bryan Road, and between Route 

N and South Outer Road. 

 Closing cross streets between Route N and South Outer Road in mid July.  A two-week 

notice will be provided with an exact date.  The connection of Route N at the South 

Outer Road at Bates Road will remain open until Route N is built as the North Outer 

Road connection to Bryan Road, opening by November 1. 

 Bryan Road updates: 

 Hauling dirt from Bryan Road to Route K, using South Outer Road to east side of 

Route K and then back Route N to Bryan Road. 

 Hauling will be 6 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.., with a second shift added from approx-

imately 6 p.m. to 4:30 a.m. Monday through Saturday.   

 Excavation at Bryan Road may require blasting rock in mid to late July for about 

two weeks. Blasting will be done during the day and will require closures of Bryan 

Road for a few minutes. 

 Flagging traffic on Henke and Hanley Roads in Dardenne Prairie starting in July.   

Construction equipment will be crossing these local streets.  Steel plates will be placed 

over the streets and flaggers will stop traffic to allow construction equipment to cross. 

 House demolition on Hanley Road in Dardenne Prairie. 


